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Dr. Richard Panzer (left), Barrytown College of UTS President, and Dr. Jae Ryoung Ha, Director of the 

Office of International Affairs at Sun Moon University during a meeting in early August of 2013. 

 

Barrytown College of the Unification Theological Seminary (UTS) and Sun Moon University (SMU), 

located in Chungnam, South Korea, have entered into a cooperative agreement for student exchange 

starting August 7, 2013. 

 

The agreement states that each university may send up to five Bachelor students per year, with each 

student studying at the host university for one to two semesters. 

 

Exchange students from SMU who are sent to Barrytown College of UTS are entitled to take English as a 

Second Language (ESL) courses as well as subject courses based on their English language proficiency. 

ESL courses will be offered at Barrytown College starting in the Spring 2014 semester. 

 

Exchange students from Barrytown College of UTS who are sent to SMU will study the Korean language 

as well as any subject modules from any school within SMU. 

 

Fortunately for students, the cost of tuition, room and board at the host university will be waived for the 

exchange students. Exchange students will pay their home university the regular tuition. All personal 

expenses including visa, travel, healthcare, books and supplies are the responsibility of the exchange 

students. 

 

The agreements were signed by Dr. Sun Jo Hwang, President of Sun Moon University and Dr. Richard 

Panzer, President of Barrytown College of UTS on August 7, 2013. 

 

For more information, contact Dr. Stephen Murray, Dean of Barryown College of UTS. 

 

 

 

 


